LAKE FOREST COLLEGE 
SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Date:

2-29-12
Attendees:
Rob Flot, Rick Cohen, Michael Orr, Bill Divane, Cindy Carlson, Bill Martin, Scott Schappe, Dave Siebert, Jackie Slaats, Dennis Mae, Bob Boutin
Start time:
4:05 pm

I.
Unfinished Business
A. Reports
Ergonomic review – The review was completed for seven employees with findings provided to each. The individual work station evaluations identified areas of improvement and each summary included equipment ideas to help modify the workstations.  
B. Other Business
Safety Committee page of My Forester was updated to include the new safety committee members.  The page will be kept updated to enable members to access safety related material.

III. New Business

A. Accident Review (employees and student employees)


Cindy Carlson reported that there have been two worker compensation losses reported since the September 2011 safety committee meeting.  The injuries included a fall and a back injury resulting from moving files.
Cindy also reported on three additional claims related to incidents at the Sports Center, an auto accident and an assault.  
Bill Divane asked if the assault case was a claim or a “report only” to which Cindy indicated it was not a claim.

B.
Review findings from inspections

No report
C. Employee education and training

Dennis Mae indicated that no blood borne pathogen kits were available in the Theatre.  Dave Siebert indicated that there are kits that can be provided.  Dave and Dennis will work together to get the appropriate kits for the Theatre.

Carolyn Golz was not present but had sent an email indicating that clean up kits for blood borne pathogens were not provided to the RA staff.  Carolyn indicated that Voban is provided to clean up vomit and that each RA is given two pairs of rubber gloves at the beginning of the year but no other equipment was available.  Carolyn also indicated that the staff has not received proper training on how to clean up blood or bodily fluids.  
Dave Siebert was under the impression that Nick Schmidt from Aramark had provided the equipment to Residence Life.  Dave will speak with Nick to determine what took place.  Jackie Slaats asked that the summer conference aides assigned to residence halls be provided with or notified of the location of clean-up kits.  
Dave Siebert was asked if custodians were available during the weekend to address potential bloodborne pathogen issues in residence halls.  Dave indicated that personnel are on campus during the weekend performing scheduled duties. If a clean up is necessary the custodian should be contacted.  However, if the incident occurs when the custodian is not on campus it becomes a question of calling in the custodian at a minimum charge of three hours.  

Rob Flot questioned if an exposure occurred over the weekend would it remain in place until the following Monday.  Dave Siebert indicated that the longest the exposure would be present would be 12 hours as long as the custodian was informed of its’ presence.  
Jackie Slaats questioned if students knew to contact Public Safety if they came across an exposure in buildings other than residence halls?  Dave Siebert suggested that is was common knowledge to call Public Safety so they could contact Facman.  Rob Flot will remind the RA staff to share this information with students during their residence hall meetings.
D.  Safety policy creation, evaluation, updates

Jackie Slaats presented the Cart Operating Policies and Procedures for Lake Forest College for final approval.  

· The speed limit for all carts will be restricted to 19 mph or less.  

· All driver applicants will be required to complete a training course offered through EIIA. The applicants department head will be responsible for assigning this training and acknowledging its’ successful completion.

· Each applicant who has successfully completed the training will have their motor vehicle report evaluated by Public Safety.
The final policy will be shared with the summer programs as well as appropriate departments.

E. Other business
Dormitory and apartment fire drills were completed in January.  A substantial number of candles were confiscated during the drills.  The Residence Life staff instructs students not to bring candles to campus and conducts schedule room inspections to locate issues.
Rick Cohen informed the committee that a recent incident in Lois Hall involving a candle had occurred.  A student had lit a candle and placed it on top of her printer where it sat unattended when she left the room.  The candle had burned down to the printer but a large fire was avoided because two students who happened to see the candle from outside entered the room and used a can of soda to extinguish the flame.  The smoke detector in the room activated but the smoke was contained within the room so the hardwired smoke detector system was not activated.
Tier II Reports were completed and submitted in accordance with local and state regulations.

The Chemical Hygiene Plan was discussed and while no changes to the program content is necessary the frequency of training will be adjusted.  New employees working in full time and adjunct positions within Arts, Biology, Chemistry, Physics and Psychology will be asked to complete the training program.  Bob Boutin will work with Fran Pease of Michael Orr’s to identify new faculty and adjuncts that will need to complete the training.
On January 1, 2012 the seat belt use requirements changed in Illinois.  The law now requires all vehicle occupants to wear the belt whenever the vehicle is operated.  The shuttle bus, which is equipped with seatbelts, will have a sign visible to all riders installed instructing riders of the new regulation.

Rick Cohen discussed the need for emergency lighting within residence hall rooms during power outages.  The building emergency lighting system provides lighting for common areas but there is no means of lighting the interior of residence rooms.  Rick identified a temporary lighting device that can be plugged into a standard outlet.  Rick will work with a small group to identify the appropriate device and discuss the results at a future meeting.
The use of cell phones while driving college owned vehicles or driving personal vehicles while conducting college business was discussed.  Recent court rulings have found employers liable for accidents and injuries that their representatives or agents caused because they were negligent while performing their job duties.  

Rob Flot questioned if the college could be held liable for an accident or injury if an employee were driving their own vehicle home but called back to their office regarding a college related matter.  Rick Cohen believes any attorney would seek damages from the college in this situation.
Dennis Mae reported that his position description requires him to take phone calls related to theatrical productions at any time.  Rick Cohen suggested that in these cases the employee should either conduct the call hands free or to pull off of the road and complete the call.

Michael Orr asked if the adoption of a cell phone use policy was a risk management issue or if it related to the college personnel recently identified to need a cell phone to complete their job.  Bob Boutin informed the committee that the policy creation is a risk management issue and that most insurance carriers were requiring such policies from any company.

Further discussion of the topic was tabled for future consideration.  Bob Boutin believes a texting policy should also be adopted in order to properly address distracting driving related to communication devices.

Jackie Slaats recommended that an annual summary of activity from the Safety Committee, specifically adopted policies, be shared with each department.  The objective would be to provide the departments with an understanding of safety requirements so they can be shared and discussed with their staff.

IV.
Next Meeting
Date to be determined
Meeting adjourned:
4:50 pm

